
DAGLINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
   MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 

MINUTES 

  Held on 4th November 2024 at 7.30 pm 

In the Village Hall 
1.  Welcome and Introductions by the Chair 

2.  Attendance: Councillors Graham White, Paul Lane, Jocasta Bullock, Ross 
Sharpe. Three members of public including webmaster. 

 
      3. 

 
 Apologies from District Councillor Julia Judd who was attending Cowley Parish 
Meeting. 

      4. There were no Declarations of Interest for matters on the agenda.  

      5. Minutes of the Parish Council Annual Meeting held on 9th September 2024 were 
approved. 

      6. There was no report from Cllr Judd but Chair said he would circulate her 
monthly report to Parish Councils when received.  

  

      7. Daglingworth Stream above Grove Hill: The Duchy had reported that the leaky 
dams had been built but a member of the public said that one of them didn’t 
appear to be finished. Chair will contact Duchy for an update. The tree planting 
was due to be carried out over winter. The Parish Council are awaiting License 
for signature whereby they will keep a watching brief over the condition of the 
dams and report any issues to The Duchy. Also License to occupy land under 
“The King’s Library” former phone box. 

Daglingworth Stream through Millennium Field: Chair said that at present the 
stream is unobstructed by overgrown vegetation so no clearance required. 
Situation to be monitored however. 

      8. Planning Matters: 

 Bridge Cottage: after successful lobbying from neighbours, CDC has requested 
further information from the applicant. No information forthcoming as yet. 

Manor Farm building: Chair said he was awaiting further information from 
Enforcement Officer District Council if she has heard from property owner. No 
planning application received. Member of public, an architect, said that listing 
by way of curtilage was not clear cut.   

     9. Highways and Drainage Matters: 
 
High Bank cutting now part of Nic’s Mowing contract and no complaints over 
condition received.  



GCC liaising with CDC over surface water drainage at School Lane and Lower 
End. GCC have been provided with location of silt traps at Itlay for cleaning out. 
Cllr Sharpe said a resident had removed some of the silt which had 
accumulated at the bottom of the Dowers Hill for which the Council should be 
grateful. 
 
A resident, whose property is affected by surface water from School Lane is 
proposing to ask GCC Councillor Harris to take political interest in water run-off 
from all the roads leading down into the village to establish if design solutions 
can be found. She will circulate her own Consultant Engineer’s report to the 
other parishioners present at the meeting.  

     10. 
  
            

No payments to be recorded. 

Account balance £23,113.80 

Cllr Sharpe making arrangements with Barclays to add name to mandate 

     11. Speedwatch: training completed. Cllr Lane reported on results from survey 
which showed some speeding vehicles. Radar Gun to be purchased with 
counter. Total cost £131.33 which the council approved. Cllr Lane will order. 

     12. Cllr Bullock to be sent details of Parish Clerk’s email address. She is also 
attending trip to GCC’s rubbish incinerator and will report at next meeting 

     13. The Council considered proposals for the precept for year 2025/26 and agreed 
an increase to be kept as low as possible bearing in mind inflation. They agreed 
3%. 

     14. Next meeting:  at 7.30 pm 20th January 2025. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


